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Charles Duelfer is Chairman of Omnis, Inc., a consulting firm with experience in 
security, intelligence, training and finance.  He is a regular commentator in the 
media on intelligence and foreign policy and is the author of “Hide and Seek:  The 
Search for Truth in Iraq.”   

From 2005-2008, Mr. Duelfer was CEO of a small space launch company, 
Transformational Space, Inc.  

Mr. Duelfer was Special Advisor to the Director of Central Intelligence for Iraq’s 
Weapons of Mass Destruction (WMD) and led the Iraq Survey Group (ISG) that 
conducted the investigation of Iraq's WMD. The ISG was a unique intelligence 
organization of over 1600 military and civilian staff that investigated the 
personnel, facilities, documentation and intelligence associated with Iraqi WMD. 
The ISG's definitive work -- known as the Duelfer Report -- described in detail the 
relationship of the Saddam Regime to WMD and was presented to the President 
and Congress in October 2004 and published with further addenda in 2005.   

Previously, Mr. Duelfer was the Deputy Executive Chairman and then acting 
Chairman of the UN Special Commission on Iraq (UNSCOM) from 1993 until its 
termination in 2000. The Commission was established following the Gulf War by 
the UN Security Council to monitor and eliminate Iraq's WMD. 

Before joining UNSCOM, Mr. Duelfer was Deputy Assistant Secretary of State for 
arms control and multilateral defense matters. From 1990 to 1992, he was in 
charge of defense trade matters as the director of the Center for Defense Trade and 
Deputy to the Assistant Secretary of State for politico-military affairs. In this 
capacity, he had responsibility for arms transfers, munitions licensing, and 
conventional arms control. From January to March 1991, he directed the State 
Department's Task Force in support of Desert Storm. 

Mr. Duelfer's 25 years of government service involved policy and intelligence in the 
Middle East, Africa, Central America and Asia, and in the areas of nuclear weapons 
and space programs.  Earlier, Mr. Duelfer worked at the White House Office of 
Management and Budget (1977-1983), where he was responsible for reviewing 
Department of Defense strategic nuclear forces and space programs. He holds a 
B.A. from the University of Connecticut and a M.Sc. from the Massachusetts 
Institute of Technology. 

 


